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PARENTAL WEEKLY UPDATE – 19th November 2015 
(available on our website) 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Would you be interested in owning some signed sports and film memorabilia? Possibly the latest 48” 
Samsung Curve TV; playing Golf at Queenwood Golf Club; watching Talksport LIVE followed by dinner with 
Darren Gough; skiing in Switzerland for 12 people; an iPad Air 2; some VIP tickets to Little Mix @ the O2; 
VIP tickets to see Rixton; Club level tickets to see Arsenal play and many more – the list is endless! 
 
We will be launching our On-line auction on Saturday 5th December. We are hoping to raise in excess of 
£25,000 through this venture and ask you to support us. All the money raised from our auction will go 
directly into the resources for the new Science block, so will have a direct impact on all the students in the 
school. 
 
Some of you may wish to bid on the items! Some of you will know someone who will wish to bid! All I 
would ask is that you let as many people as you possibly can know about it. Please send the link, with a 
personalised comment to all your friends and ask them to send it to their friends. Because it is on-line, I 
would love to reach the outer boundaries of the UK and possibly even abroad - anyone can bid! 
 
The front page of our website has more details and whilst it is not fully up to date yet, please do have a look 
to see the range and quality of the prizes. www.ktsonlineauction.co.uk/ 
 
All the auction prizes are gifts to the school and where relevant, all have certificates of authentication.  
 
As always, the school has been incredibly busy this week. So much activity in our school means that there 
are so many opportunities for all our students. The website holds all of our information, but if you are 
struggling to find the item or information that you require please do contact the school. This Parental 
Bulletin is a great record of most of the things that happen in school, so please do send this onto friends 
and relatives who may be interested in keeping an eye on us.  
 
We had a wonderful 6th form Open Evening last Thursday which saw the school packed with young people 
considering their options for post 16 education. Talks in the hall informed potential students about the rich 
variety of opportunity here at KTS as well as hearing about the high quality teaching and student successes. 
Perhaps the best adverts for the school were the students themselves, who led tours of the school and who 
were placed in subject areas and the hall to talk about their experiences. If anyone missed the evening and 
would want to have a look around the school, please do not hesitate to contact us. Alternatively if you 
contact our Sixth Form Administrator, we can send you copies of information about any interested subject 
areas – pmerrell@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk 
 
Next week, we see the start of our Year 11 mock exams. This is a very important time for the students and 
staff, as it helps us assess what needs to be done over the next few months in terms of teaching. After the 
exams, all year 11 students will be having interviews with their tutors regarding what has gone well and 
areas for focus. Every student that I have spoken to recently has been hard at their revision for some time 
now – some started planning for this at the beginning of September! Best wishes to all our students. Please 
remember to be on time, prepared, correct equipment and a good night’s sleep. There are some very 
useful exam revision tips for parents on our website: 
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/How-can-I-help-my-child-1 
 

http://www.ktsonlineauction.co.uk/
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Our place within the worldwide community means that the recent terrorist attacks around the world have 
an impact on us all. Miss Barker (Deputy Headteacher) has led some extraordinary assemblies this week 
and as well as the school joining most of Europe for 1 minute of silence on Monday we are conscious that 
we are regularly sending students out on trips to London, other towns and cities and in the near future to 
other countries. We are constantly reviewing our risk assessment policies and are keeping an eye on the 
Foreign Office advice for travel.  
 
Kind Regards,  
Tim Litchfield 
Headteacher 
 
 
Dates for your diary: 

23/11/2015 Monday Year 11 Mock Exams 
Y9 Geography G&T activity with BGS, Pd1-4 TBC 
Yr 11, 12 & 13 Senior District Hockey Tournament, 2.20pm-6pm, KTS Astro Pitch  
Yr 12 & 13 Music Mock Performances for AS and A2, Hall, 6-7pm 

24/11/2015 Tuesday Year 11 Mock Exams 

25/11/2015 Wednesday Year 11 Mock Exams 
15.50 - 19.30 News Views Writer's Visit in DSA 
Yr 12 Parents Evening, 5pm-7.30pm - Hall 
Yr 9 Trip to German Christmas Markets, returns 28 November 

26/11/2015 Thursday Year 11 Mock Exams 
Yr 9 Trip to German Christmas Markets  
Yr 10 GCSE Drama Students Design Study Day, Pd 1-5, DS/DSA 
Yr 12 & 13 Music Mock Performances for AS and A2, Hall, 6-7pm 
Friends of KTS AGM, 7pm DSA 

27/11/2015 Friday Year 11 Mock Exams 
Yr 9 Trip to German Christmas Markets  

28/11/2015 Saturday Yr 9 Trip to German Christmas Markets returns 

 
 

Solar Panel Installation 
We are delighted to announce that the school had a 
major solar panel installation completed over the half-
term break.  A total of 576 solar panels were fitted under 
the Engynious SEEd Schools Solar Programme and will 
provide the school with a 150kWp generating capacity. 
  
The solar panels are owned by third party investors and 

were fitted at no cost to the school. However, the school benefits from using the electricity generated and 
paying for it at a guaranteed discount rate to market prices. Teachers and students will also have access to 
a web-based link that will chart the output from the panels, enabling new opportunities for teaching and 
learning.  
  
We are delighted to be part of the Engynious scheme given our commitment to support renewable energy 
initiatives and save money on our energy bills.  
 
Medical Matters - reminder 
We have quite a few students off school with sickness and diarrhoea.  If your child has sickness or diarrhoea 
or both of them, please keep them away from school for 48 hours after the last episode of any of those 
symptoms. 
 
Here at school we work in quite an enclosed and close environment and the risk of passing on these bugs is 
high. If you return your child back to school too soon, you will be asked to take them home again. 
 
Thank you for your help with this. 

Mrs Mance - School Medical Officer 

http://se-ed.co.uk/edu/resource-home-page/


 
Seeking New Members: Friends of The Knights Templar School  
Friends of The Knights Templar School is a small group of dedicated parents who work 
together to help fundraise for the school.  The current committee is serving its last full 
academic year and would welcome new members. We are a friendly group who are 
keen for new member to join us this year to learn the ropes.  Becoming a member of 
Friends will enable you to support your school in a concrete and meaningful way, so 
why not come along? 
 
We are holding our annual AGM on Thursday 26th of November at 7.00pm in DSA and would love to see 
new faces. To find out what is involved please contact Beck Northern through the school, or by using the 
email address friendsofkts@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk 
 
Year 7 Hockey 
The Year 7 girls had their first hockey last Thursday at John Henry Newman.  Our first opposition was 
Hitchin Girls School. The game was very close ending 1-0 win to HGS. Great goalkeeping skills from Emma 
Wright! Our second game was against John Henry Newman. The game finished 3-0 to Knights Templar – 2 
goals from Neave Wilcox and one from Jemima Walley. 
 
News From the Drama Department 
 
Project 101: What a wonderful turn out at the auditions last Tuesday! About 50 students attended, from Y7 
to Y11. There was a great atmosphere as the students learnt physical theatre/dance moves. Miss Bramley 
certain has a job to decide on the cast! 
 
Hertfordshire County Youth Theatre Audition: Last Friday, James Williams, the director of HCYT ran a two 
hour workshop audition for our students at Knights Templar (see photos below).   A good effort from all of 
the attendees, who were worked hard on the script of Frankenstein.  Now for the long wait to hear if they 
were successful and have a place in the company. 

 
Big Spirit’s Hamlet 
At the end of November, four of our senior students are appearing in a 
production of William Shakespeare’s Hamlet at the Queen Mother Theatre in 
Hitchin. The award-winning ‘Big Spirit Theatre Company’, which has in its thirty 
year history trained successful actors such as Ben Whishaw and Jake Mann, 
presents an exciting Gothic reimagining of Shakespeare’s greatest work which 
promises to be ‘unmissable’. Barney Taylor (Year 13), Ewan Morris (Year 12), 
Nathan Allen (Year 12) and Ylana Schafer-Thomson (Year 11) are the students 
involved. Barney Taylor, who is cast as the title role, says that he is “really 
enjoying finding such a complex character” and “incredibly excited for the 
performances”. Tickets are available and selling fast for the production, which is 
on from the 25th to the 28th of November 2015. To buy tickets, simply go to 
www.queenmothertheatre.org.uk and click on the poster. 

 

Year 7 Achievements 
Well done to Adam Hazlewood (7 Crellin) who has recently won the Buntingford Swimming Club under 12 
year old boys Club Championships.  

mailto:friendsofkts@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk
http://www.queenmothertheatre.org.uk/


 
 

 

Maths Challenge 
On Thursday 5th November, Year 12 and 13 Further Maths students all sat the Senior Maths Challenge. They 
achieved some fantastic results, with two year 13 students qualifying for the next round. 
 
The students achieved the following certificates: 
 

GOLD (both qualifying for the next round): 
Robert Brierley Jeremy Beard 
 
SILVER: 
Sam Oram Helen Inman  Annie Clark 
Joseph Penny Amanda Ludbrook 
Alexander Massie Rennan Tilbury 
 
BRONZE: 
Alex Smith Callum McKenzie  Ella King 
Gregory Goddard Nathan Gilbert  Tom Hodson 
Jake Fletcher Max Piner Priya Mann  

 
Congratulations to all students involved! 
 
Year 7 Music Initiative 
In conjunction with Hertfordshire Music Service, Knights Templar music department launched a Year 7 
music initiative this week. 
  
It has been proven that learning a musical instrument enhances a child’s learning and achievement, boosts 
confidence, improves organisation and teamwork and is also fun.    
  
To launch the pilot scheme, the selected students came together for a music workshop where they were 
treated to instrumental demonstrations by fellow students before having a go on the instruments 
themselves. Instrumental lessons will begin in January when students will be assigned to an instrument, 
loaned to them from Herts Music Service. We look forward to a lot of music making in the New Year. 
 

 



 
 

Library News 
Festive Crafts 7th – 11th December 
The library will be hosting a selection of Christmas craft sessions, including making your own Tube Choir, 
Button Bauble Cards, Foil Owls, Cinnamon Stick Decorations and hand-made gift boxes. Subject to demand.   
The sessions are open to years 7, 8 and 9. If your child would like to take part they can register their 

interest with library staff. Alternatively we will be advising pupils how to 
book via their form tutor.  
 
Donations of any spare kitchen roll tubes would be gratefully received. 
 

 

 



 

Sixth form open evening success 
We would like to thank all students, parents and family members who attended our sixth form open 
evening last Thursday. We were hugely impressed by the interest shown in our sixth form by students 
currently at KTS, as well as other local schools and we hope that everyone in attendance was able to gather 
as much information as possible. There seemed to be a wonderful ‘buzz’ around the school on this very 
busy evening, as current sixth form students and teachers demonstrated why this is such a fantastic sixth 
form, not only in an academic sense but also as a socially vibrant community. If you are not a regular reader 
of this section of the parental bulletin, I would urge you to look back through this year’s editions and 
continue to keep up-to-date with the diverse range of academic, extra-curricular and social opportunities 
available to our students. 
  
If you have any queries regarding the KTS Sixth Form then please do not hesitate to contact either  
Mrs Hopkins (Head of Sixth Form)  or  Mr Raymen (Deputy Head of Sixth Form). 
GHOPKINS@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk Draymen@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk  
 
Mock Trial team compete at national competition 
Despite the gruelling 7am start time on Saturday morning, the team met with our usual high spirits as we 
began our journey to Oxford Court. For over a year now, the Mock Trial team have been preparing for this 
occasion which would be our biggest performance to date; a national competition against other schools 

from around the country in which our team would 
present both prosecution and defence to two different 
cases.  
 
The day was planned to include 3 rounds of competition, 
where we would play the role of either defence or 
prosecution against another school. Whichever side 
succeeded in each round had the chance to be the jury 
for another school, which allowed us to experience the 
many different roles involved in a court case- a valuable 
insight into how things really work in the world of law.  
 
Naturally, for our first heat of the day, we were all 
particularly nervous, especially when faced with some 

challenging questions from the opposing team. However, we all managed to ‘hold our ground’ and return 
any objective comments with strong and well-articulated responses. This impressive performance 
continued throughout the day and it was rewarding to meet up as an entire team after each heat to 
support and reassure one another.  
 
As we gathered for the results at the end of the day to discover whether we had qualified for the final heat, 
we agreed that whatever the outcome, we should be proud of our efforts. Unfortunately, the competition 
proved too fierce and we did not make it through to the final heat, although we were rewarded with third 
place. Regardless, we were all extremely proud of our efforts and walked away with our heads held high. 
Spirits were still as high as ever on the journey home, as we all sang our hearts out to various anthems 
ranging from Guns and Roses to Frozen, which of course, Mr Grove and Mr Allman led in true KTS style! 
 

mailto:GHOPKINS@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk
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Mrs Allman has spearheaded this wonderful initiative and 
after the competition she said: Ψ¢ƘŜ aƻŎƪ ¢Ǌƛŀƭ ǘŜŀƳ ǘǊǳƭȅ 
excelled at the Oxford Regional heat on Saturday. All team 
members (Barristers, Witnesses, Court Clerks and Ushers) 
expertly demonstrated the skills we have been practising over 
the last few months. One of the Judges specifically highlighted 
the superb manner in which the KTS Team presented their 
cases and themselves in court. It was a joy to watch them 
perform in court against other schools in the heat; I am (and 
they should also be!) incredibly proud of everything they have 
ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜŘΦΩ  
 
On behalf of the Mock Trial team, we would also like to say a 
huge thank you to Mrs Allman for dedicating so much of her 
time to enable us to participate in this incredible opportunity. 
(Written by Lauren Marshall- year 13) 
 
This week’s engaging minds speaker- Kenneth Olumuyima Tharp OBE  

Kenneth Olumuyiwa Tharp OBE visited The Knights Templar 
School on Wednesday 18th November for another engaging 
minds talk to current sixth formers about his life. The former 
dancer came in for the afternoon to talk to students about 
his journey to success, his varied career in dance and his 
motivation to succeed.  Mr Tharp is the current chief 
executive of The Place, a non-profitable charitable dance 
corporation based in Camden, London. He has responsibility 
for overall leadership, strategy and management, as well as 
leading the responsibilities for relationships with funders, 
including Arts Council England. He has also received an OBE 
for his commitment to dance.  

Mr Tharp’s 25-year performing career has included being a 
dancer at ¢ƘŜ tƭŀŎŜΩǎ London Contemporary Dance School, 
The London Contemporary Dance Theatre, The Arc Dance 
Company and The Nigel Charnock Company. He has worked 
extensively as a choreographer, teacher and director at The 

Royal Ballet School, The Royal Opera House and The National Youth Dance Company. He was Dancer in 
residence at vǳŜŜƴǎΩ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΣ /ŀƳōǊƛdge and was Visiting Professor at The University of Lincoln. He was 
also the co-director of Artyfartyarts, a multi-disciplinary group choreographing over 45 dances! More 
recently, he has become a Patron of Akademi, sitting on The Cultural Learning Alliance Steering Group, 
The Advisory Council of the Creative Industries Federation and being The BBC Young Dancer 2015 Category 
Finalist Judge. 

During the talk, Mr Tharp talked about how people should be more aware of what is around them in 
everyday life, particularly the use of technology in busy public areas. As well as that, he discussed  his 
passion for contemporary dance, sport and his stories of being in the industry.  

After the talk, Mr Tharp had a Q&A with fellow students. In one question to him, which asked, “What do 
you think the government should be looking to fund more?” Mr Tharp replied that more funds should be 
put into the Arts industry. He quoted, saying that, “One day it will be a prerequisite that all future Prime 
Ministers have engaged deeply in dance, drama music and all the arts.” 

The talk was very interesting, informative and inspiring to students. Thank you to Kenneth Olumuyiwa 
Tharp OBE for taking the time to talk to our students and to Mrs Brando for organising the event. (Written 
by Bill Bowkett- year 12) 
 



 
Sixth Form Revue- tickets on sale from Monday 

From Monday 23rd November, tickets for 
the Sixth Form Revue will be on sale in the 
dining room at break and lunch. In 
previous years, this event has produced 
hilarious performances and comedy 
sketches that have been written, directed 
and performed by our very own sixth form 
students. This year promises to be a 
fantastic event with the students basing 

the performance on….  ‘The return of OFSTED’. Do not miss out on purchasing your ticket (£4) for this 
amazing student led initiative. Performances will start at 7pm on Monday 7th and Tuesday 8th December.  
 
Monica Yianni- my time at The House of Commons 
‘Friday was the most amazing experience of my life- 
it was a very scary but exciting day. Speaking at the 
despatch box was incredible. My speech went 
extremely well and the reaction I got literally 
reduced me to tears… if you do not believe me, I 
cried on live TV (check on the iplayer! Or Live 
Parliament TV – scroll to 14:48:45) John Bercow 
said lovely things about my speech and the minister 
of civil society said it was his favourite contribution 
of the day. I am still extremely overwhelmed by the 
amount of support and number of lovely messages I 
have received! As I have said previously, none of 
these  amazing things would happen without the 
ongoing support of my friends, family, teachers and youth connexions workers- I am extremely grateful.’ 
(Written by Monica Yianni- year 12) 
 
Government and Politics students visit the Houses of Parliament 

Tuesday 17th November saw Miss Harrison and Mr 
Sherry accompany 14 Year 12 Government and 
Politics students to Westminster. We successfully 
negotiated rush hour tubes and monsoon weather 
to reach the Houses of Parliament, where we were 
lucky enough to be given a guided tour of the 
House of Lords and various other impressive areas. 
Students participated in an ‘elections and voting 
workshop’, where Sawan, Jerome and Morgan 
were forced to wear a variety of ridiculous 
headwear as the 'leaders' of fictional political 
parties. The other students did a great job of 
supporting them as their constituents and also lent 
them a helping hand in developing their manifesto 
policies. We were then lucky enough to meet with 
our local MP, Oliver Heald, who took the time out 
of his busy schedule to answer the excellent 
questions posed by our students. The highlight of 

the day however came towards the end of the trip, when we were able to sit in the public viewing gallery of 
the House of Commons. We timed it perfectly and were able to see the Prime Minister's address to the 
Commons and the response of Jeremy Corbyn - an experience we will not forget in a hurry! As always, the 
students were perfectly behaved and represented the school admirably.  
 
 
 

http://parliamentlive.tv/event/index/cea642c1-b23b-4622-90c9-e4d6d59af33a
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Senior boys’ football team win again! 
The senior boys’ football team continued their unbeaten run in the district league with a 2-1 win away at 
Marriotts School, Stevenage. The score line does not reflect the KTS boys’ utter dominance of this game but 
last ditch defending and superb goalkeeping from Marriotts, coupled with atrocious weather conditions 
made it difficult for KTS to convert their pressure into goals. However, wonder strikes from Sam Oram and 
Callum McKenzie (year 13s) gave the boys just enough to secure yet another district league win. The senior 
team will train with the Biggleswade United coaching staff next Tuesday in preparation for a game against 
Meridian School two days later. Well done to all of the boys who have contributed to the fantastic set of 
results so far this season. 
 
Senior prefects visit St Francis Sixth Form Society 
This Tuesday, five members of our senior prefect team travelled to the St 
Francis College Sixth Form Society evening to integrate our school with 
other sixth forms in the local area. After meeting other students we sat 
down for dinner and were led through into a room to listen to Michelle 
Elman, a life-coach, who was our speaker for the night. She spoke on the 
topic of body confidence and explained her own story of overcoming the 
issues she had in dealing with scars resulting from thirteen operations 
which was incredibly inspirational and intriguing to hear about. She taught 
us a number of ways we should practice dealing with negative thoughts 
and made us think about whether we should value our body for what it 
does or what it looks like. It was a great evening where we listened to 
Michelle present a topic that is not always discussed and we are definitely 
looking forward to the next Sixth Form Society evening! (Written by Janvi 
Bhalla- year 13) 
 
History prefects provide Ψ¢ƘŜ ¦ƭǘƛƳŀǘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ мм IƛǎǘƻǊȅ wŜǾƛǎƛƻƴ {ŜǎǎƛƻƴΩ 
 As sixth form History Prefects, we want to establish as many ways to involve ourselves with the younger 
years in an educational and beneficial way. Year 11 mock exams are fast approaching, and our history 
mentees have been requesting that we put on more revision meetings and come into their lessons to help. 
Having noticed this and as the History Prefects, we have decided to give up our free time to set up a giant 
revision session on Tuesday 24th November during period 2 in the Sixth Form Common Room. To make this 
as beneficial as possible for the Year 11’s we have arranged for some of the Sixth Form History Mentors to 
come along and co-run the event. We have also decided to create a range of revision-stations set up 
throughout the common room, including Nerf Guns, cake and more! All of these revision methods have 
been tested by various Sixth Formers and the most efficient have been picked to ensure that Year 11 have 
the most beneficial (and fun) hour possible to fully prepare them for their mock exams. It is open to any 
Year 11 history students and we hope to see you there! (Written by Lena Harding- year 13) 
 

KTS Graduate profile- Bethan Roper 
Bethan left KTS in the summer of 2015 having achieved a truly 
fantastic set of A Level results. Although her A*AA grades in 
Photography, History and English are incredibly impressive, 
Bethan’s real accomplishment was balancing her academic 
studies with a wealth of other interests within school. Bethan 
was heavily involved with the school council and also made 
significant contributions to the English department as a Subject 
Prefect. During the school’s impressive school productions, 
Bethan ensured that she was involved as both a performer and 
make-up artist. When asked about her time at KTS Bethan 
replied: ΨI'm so glad I stayed on at The Knights Templar Sixth 
Form. It was the perfect mixture of a friendly school environment 
ŀƴŘ ǘƻǇ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎΦΩ We would like to congratulate Bethan 
on her accomplishments at KTS and wish her the best of luck 
with her History of Art degree at The University of Birmingham.  
 

 


